
THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF PORT COQUITLAM

PARKS AND RECREATION CONNITTEE

A meeting of the Parks & Recreation Committee was held in the Port
Coquitlam Recreation Office on April 24th, 1984, at 4:00 p.m.

In attendance were Alder..an Farnwr rth, Alderman Keryluk and
Alderman Stewart.

Also in attendance was K. Janna Taylor, Parks & Recreation Director
and Bob Sutter.

CONFIRMATION OF NINUTES

That the minutes of the meeting of the Parks & Recreation held on
Wednesday, April 11th, 1984, be taken as read and adopted.

Item No. 1 Non-Resident Athletes — P.C.A.A.A.

Bob Sutter attended the Parks & Recreation Committee
meeting today and discussed the aspect of membership
of those athletes who did not reside in the City of
Port Coquitlam. There are families who live on the
border of the Port Coquitlam/Coquitlam boundaries
who have been extremely active in the community,
either through their having a business in the commun-
ity or having property in the community or having
resided in the community and then having moved out
to Coquitlam. He felt very strongly that these
people should be permitted to be part of P.C.A.A.A.
Also he felt that certain areas of the community
surrounding Port Coquitlam are not serviced by the
District of Coquitlam and these people have
traditionally belonged to„ and played, sports in
Port Coquitlam, especially in areas along Victoria
Drive, Hastings Street, etc. The Committee thanked
him for his input.
Recommendation:

That the presentation by Bob Sutter be received.
CARRIED

Item No. 2 Civic Recognition

The attached letter was brought to the Committee's
attention.
Recommendation:
That Holly VanStraten be given a civic recognition
award.

CARRIED
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Item No. 3 PoCo Minor Softball
Please see letter from PoCo Minor Softball. TheCommittee discussed the aspect of maintaining soft-ball fields and it was brought to the Committee'sattention that, at this time, there was not moneyin the budget to entertain this project; however,it should be looked at next year. Janna Taylorindicated also that she had corresponded withGerrit Koops informing him that the softballdiamonds at Hastings Junior Secondary was in theDistrict and not under the jurisdiction of theCity of Port Coquitlam.

Recommendation:

That a letter be sent to Minor Softball indicatingthat serious corsideration would be given in 1985to the question of maintenance of certain softb 1;diamonds on certain school fields.
CARRIED

Item No. 4 School District 443 - Letter
The attached letter was brought to the attention ofthe Committee and Janna Taylor indicated that thedepartment has a policy that whenever a concern isexpressed by any individual school, the ParksDepartment does go out and clean the brush. Thishas recently been done at Kilmer Elementary.
Recommendation:

That a letter be sent to School District 443 thatthe Parks 4 Recreation Department will continuetheir policy of clearing out brush on city landwhich is adjacent to school sites. However, iflighting is requested, that this would have to bebrought to Council for consideration.
CARRIED

ADJOURNMENT:

At 6:00 p.m. the meeting adjourned.

KJT/bh
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ha rman Secretary.
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2262 McALLISTER AVENUE
PORT COQUITLAAI, S.C. V3C 2A9
TELEPHONE 922-52AA
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IJ i;,/-
~ ~ jp

Wr4+IP~ ~V~

LETS OO SOWLINO

~r~w W~ lW W~ Ae.

Mire.

+p~jg~ pig~ Q~~ W/raid/ ~ ~ PARK AS44e4& CkiWIri

Abvd 444/~B + +~ ~u~ ~18'i'iM r EI

QiW WW dern@~ y& ASS- ~dekle ~EP~

A40~



PORT COQUITLAM MINOR SOPTBALL
P.O. Box 263

Port Coquitlam. B.C.

19BFF 03 27

Port Coquitlam Recreation Department,
2253 Leigh Square,
Port Coquitlam, B.C.
V3C 3B8

Attentioni K. Janna Tavlor. Recreation Director.

Dear Janna:

It is my understanding that the City is now responsible .forthe maintenance of fields at George Pearkes Junior High School.
If this is correct, would it be possible to have some minorrepair work done on the two all weather diamonds of this school,preferably by the time our season starts Monday, April23rd'll

that is required are minor levelling and raking to removegrass

clumped's

these have caused safety problems.
It has also come to the attention of the Softball Zxecutive thatHastings Junior High School has an all weather field large enoughfor at least two softball diamonds. Unfortunately, they do nothave backstops. Would it be possible for the City to installbackstops on this field, as we have been given permission to usethem by the school's Principle.
Should the City be unable to provide these backstops, would itthen be possible for an estimate be made available to us as tothe cost of materials and installation so that we may pursuethis matter through our own means?

Your co-operation in the above will be greatly appreciat..d.

Yours Truly,

Gerrit Koops,
President,
P . C.M.S .A.
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1984-03-08

Mr. B. Kirk
City Administrator
City of Port Coquitlam
2272 McAllister Avenue
Port Coquitlam, B. C.
V3C 2AB

ln:

I

Dear Mr. Kirk:

At a recent Board meeting Mrs. Garcea, representing a group of
concerned parents, made a presentation regardino the abuse of
children. As part of her presentation she asked the Board to
embark on a program to clean up and remove all brush area adjacent
to school sites and to provide additional lighting at certain
school sites.
The Board has received a report indicating the cost of providing
the additional lighting at all echo 1 sites in the district. In
addition, the Board has received information with regard to the
cost of clearing brush from all school sites. 'Ibis information
is being studied by trustees for possible action.

'lhe Board has requested that each municipal council in the school
district be asked to review municipal property adjacent to school
sites to take action, if council feels it necessary, to remove
underbrush on municipal property so that any possible hazard to
children is removed.

yours truly

SCHOOL DIS'TRICT NO. 43 (COQUITLAM)

R. C. Smith,
Secretary-Treasurer
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